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SUBJECT:  An ORDINANCE amending the revenue fleet replacement sub fund target fund management policy for the public transportation fund

SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0425 would approve a revision to the Public Transportation Fund Management Policies adopted in Ordinance 17225.  The change would be to modify the Transit Revenue Fleet Replacement Sub-fund balance requirement.  Currently this sub-fund is required to maintain a balance equivalent to 30 percent of the cost to replace the revenue fleet.  The ordinance would change this amount to 20 percent.

BACKGROUND:

In 2011, the County Council approved Ordinance 17225, adopting Fund Management Policies for the Public Transportation Fund.  These included target balance requirements for the Operating, Bond, Revenue Fleet Replacement, and Capital Sub-Funds.  The Operating Sub-Fund includes a Revenue Stabilization Reserve, and the Capital Sub-Fund includes a Transit Capital Project Reserve.

The Sub-Fund balance provisions for the Revenue Fleet Replacement Fund are defined as follows [emphasis added]:

Revenue Fleet Replacement Sub-Fund Balance Target – The Revenue Fleet Replacement Sub-Fund shall maintain a minimum balance sufficient to fund thirty percent of the projected fleet replacement costs for the entire revenue vehicle fleet.  The Transit Division’s financial plans will include the identification of transfers of applicable revenue from the Operating Sub-Fund in amounts to support the Revenue Fleet Replacement Sub-Fund expenditures and balance target.

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0425 would amend this section of the Fund Management Policies to replace “thirty percent” with “twenty percent.”


ANALYSIS:

Approval of Proposed Ordinance 2014-0425 would result in a transfer in Public Transportation Fund financial plans of about $23 million from the Revenue Fleet Replacement Sub-Fund to the Operating Sub-Fund’s Revenue Stabilization Reserve.  This transfer would be reflected in the year end 2015 Sub-Fund balances together with the impacts of any other budget actions and policy changes.  Under the current Fund Management Policies, funds in the Revenue Stabilization Reserve are available for appropriation.  This is also the Reserve that the Executive proposes to increase to a level equal to one-half of the next year’s sales tax.  In future years, the Revenue Fleet Replacement Sub-Fund would be smaller than currently required for any given future replacement fleet size. 

By itself this policy change would not affect the total sub-fund and reserve balances in the Transit financial plan.  It would shift funds to an operating sub-fund from the fleet sub-fund.  The availability of more funds in the operating sub-fund could be one factor in a policy decision to increase spending on operations.


INVITED:
1. Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2014-0425
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